
Newsletter 8 

10th November 2023 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

It has been another wonderful week at Springfield School! 

Classes have had a focus on Remembrance Day this week and we have seen some lovely pieces of 

writing, beautiful sensory poppies and an interactive lesson with all the pupils dressed up and in 

smoked filled room by using powder! 

Some classes have also made Poppy Handprint pictures to be displayed in Crewe Town Hall.  

We are busy preparing the Christmas programme to share with you next week, we have some very 

exciting activities organised but don't forget our main event...… Springfield Christmas Fayre on 

Thursday 7th December.  

 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

 

Lisa and Kim  

 

Lisa Hodgkison Headteacher Crewe and Wilmslow 

Kim Cepeda-Wilson Head of School Crewe 



Swimming Club 

Reminder   

Swimming club finishes on Tuesday 28th November for secondary and Thursday 30th November for 

primary. Please remember to send your child in with their swimming kit and swim pads if not toilet 

trained. 

Children in Need - Friday 17th November 

Next week is Children in Need, and Springfield is pleased to be supporting the event by inviting 

pupils and staff to come to school on Friday 17th November in spotty, Children in Need or yellow 

themed clothes.  

We will not be collecting cash donations in school, but anyone wishing to donate can do so online or 

by text https://www.bbcchildreninneed.co.uk/donate/  

The theme for this year is 'Positive Relationships' and more information can be found on the Children 

in Need website.   

Anti-bullying Week 

Next week is Anti-bullying Week.  

Classes will be taking part in activities on the theme of 'Make a noise about bullying'. More 

information can be found on the Anti-bullying Alliance website https://anti-

bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2023-make-noise-about-bullying. 

The School Gate 

Thank you to all the parents who attended, it was lovely to have a catch up.   

• Cheshire Buddies Youth Club - Accepts children at the age of 8 years old and they do sibling 

groups too, if interested please call Louise Bailey on 07938 163103. 

• LS Gymnastics Crewe Academy - has SEND sessions, more info can be found on the website 

or call on 07880 344227. 

If any parents are looking for guidance on how to complete DLA forms please use the Cerebra 

website, for PIP form use the Citizensadvice.org.uk or Mencap charity.  

  

https://www.bbcchildreninneed.co.uk/donate/
https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2023-make-noise-about-bullying
https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2023-make-noise-about-bullying


Our NHS Team 

Nursing Team 
Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are: 

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this. 

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this. 

Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy 
Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday to Friday 

Caitlin Graham-Smith, Physiotherapist, working in school Thursdays and Fridays 

Lucy Webb, Occupational Therapist works Monday, Wednesday, Thursday; and is part of the Therapy 

Outreach Programme. 

Therapy Assistants:  Liz Lehm, Jane Mather, Grace Bullen, and Megan Powell 

Yvonne Williams, Occupational Therapist works on a Monday. 

Physio/OT direct line:                        01270 826153 

Wheelchair assessment unit:           01270 826323 

Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare           0151 6536000 

Speech Therapy 
Phone the school on 01270 691900 or on direct line 01270 826152. 

Jo Currie is in school Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday. 

Alex Makin is in school Wednesday morning, Thursday, and Friday. 

Cathy Webster and Rachel Turner are our Speech and Language Therapy Assistants 

EmaIl:   joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk 

alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk 

Or contact via eSchools. 

Contact Us 

If you need to contact us: 

Springfield School 

Crewe Green Road 

Crewe 

CW1 5HS 

Telephone:  01270 691900 

Email:  head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk 

https://head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk/

